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THURSDAY, JUNE 21
Friends of Pioneer Memorial Library, 7 a.m.
Kiwanis, Student Union, noon
Fern Past Matrons, noon
Picnic in the Park, Fike Park, Noon; Sappa Strings
National Association of Retired Federal Employees, Ramada Inn,

6 p.m.
Family History Center, 1145 S. Franklin, 7-9 p.m.
Tumbleweed Chorus, United Methodist Church, 8 p.m.
Step-parenting discussion group, 8:30 p.m.; call Deb at 462-3870

or Randy at 462-7168.
Downtown Alcoholics Anonymous, City Hall basement, 8:30 p.m.

Sam and Mary White Family has reunion
The 40th Annual Sam and Mary White Family Reunion

was held at the Senior Progress Center on May 27, 2001
with 42 people present.

After the opening prayer and dinner, Shad Sanders sang
The Old Rugged Cross for Aunt Esther (White) Johnston.

Then Shad, Sandy and Tanya White, Nancy Sanders
and Marsha Smith sang Amazing Grace with all present
accompanying them.

Nancy talked about the Quantrell Raids in eastern Kan-
sas in the 1800’s. She also challenged all in the family to
share any genealogy they might find or have on Benjamin
White and his ancestors.

Maxine Bohn announced her retirement as historian
this year.Kelly Reilly (son of Verna White Reilly) was
elected president and Historian for the 2002 reunion.

Virginia Fett (daughter of Esther White Johnston) was

elected secretary/treasurer. Marsha Smith read the min-
utes from 2001.

Lucille White talked about the upcoming events for
granddaughter Lacey Dale Culley (daughter of Debbie
White Payne) as reigning Miss Oklahoma and also told
about the surgery that Bill White did on the man who
couldn’t stop growing. Lucille also has the article from
the paper about this.

Nancy Sanders talked about the recent deaths of Gerry
White in August of 2000 and Ruth Larson Brickley in
December of 2000.

It was voted to rent the Senior Progress Center again
for the 2002 Reunion and also to continue to have the
reunions every year.

After the business meeting was adjourned more time
was spent visiting.

 The United Methodist Women had
a garden tour on Wednesday, June 13.
Following the tour, the participants
enjoyed the sack lunches they had
brought, while visiting in Bonnie
Reid’s backyard. in spite of the wind,
all the ladies enjoyed the tour and the
visit.

Keturah Timna , 14-year-old friend
of Roger and Sally Michael, died
Monday, right about noon. She was a
little golden blonde female cocker
spaniel that fit in the palm of my hand
when we got her. We are going to miss
her, more than a little, but we  are just
thankful she was with us as long as she
was. She went everywhere with us,
until the last few months. She even
would make visited to some of the jails,

and found out inmates were good
sources of treats. She really enjoyed
her days at the Senior Center, and
greeted everyone like they were the
most welcome guest ever. It’s going to
be quite a while before we can think of
her without a lump in our throats. I
think even Allie  misses her, too, al-
though they never got to be too palsy.
We are glad we aren’t totally pupless,
but no one will ever be quite like
Keturah.

We had our son and family, Barry
and Kim Michael, and Rebekah and
Andrew, here, so that Grandpa Roger
Michael could perform the dedication
of Andrew Jordan, on Sunday, and it
was so great to have them here. We
enjoyed a bar-b-cue on Saturday
evening, with LaVelle and the kids,
and also, a dinner on Sunday, after
church. Andrew was so sweet, and
Rebekah is growing into quite a young
lady. We enjoyed watching videos of
her dance recital, and all the pretty
young girls in her dance class. A lot of
work goes into the activities of young
people, not only by the instructors, but
also by the parents that have to insure
that these little performers make it to
all the practices and programs. I think

Kim has decided that with the upcom-
ing medical care of Andrew, that
maybe, they will wait a year or so be-
fore entering Rebekah in another dance
class.

Pauline Goetsch, wife of Lee Goet-
sch of Sun City, Ariz., died June 4. She
and Lee came to Brewster often to visit
Dorothy Goetsch and other relatives.

Roger and I attended the funeral ser-
vices for Loraine Berry. It was a very
nice service and I know Loraine would
have been proud of her family.

The report on Ruth Jones is good
and it won’t be long before she will be
up and around town again. She and
George Luckert might be having a
foot race before we know it. Whatever
the case, it is just good to have them
over their surgeries and hope they will
soon be up and about again.

George and Roberta Luckert are
home from Hays where George had his
knee replaced last week. Everything is
doing fine, and we hope it won’t be
long until George is back to his normal
routine.

Merle and Helen Metzler arrived
home Sunday night from Colorado
Springs where Merle had his checkup.
While there, they attended the gradu-
ation of their grandson, Nate. He is the
son of Larry and Geneva Metzler. Nate
and his four brothers were able to throw
a surprise 25th anniversary party for
their parents, Larry and Geneva
Metzler, and Merle and Helen were
happy to share in this occasion. Helen
said they were most definitely sur-
prised, and the kids were happy every-
thing went so well.

  Sally

  Michael
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Get connected today!

Call 462-3963

Get connected to the Internet with us!
We have local technical support.

JOHN CARPENTER
Call Brewster: 785-694-2841

Mobile: 785-694-3553

Fabrications & repairs of all sorts.
At your residence.

•AC/DC Welding
•Wire Welding

“HAVE WELDER...WILL TRAVEL”

JOHN’S
WELDING &

MACHINE SHOP

•Servicing NW
Kansas Mileage
FREE for 15
years!

•Dry foam method,
because you
care about your
home!

• Any 3 rooms only
        $99.95!
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AN INDEPENDENT BROKER/DEALER

Michelle L. Foote
Financial Advisor Securities offered exclusively through

Phone: 785-462-3321
Toll-Free: 877-462-3321
240 W. 4th • Colby, KS

• NOT FDIC insured
• NOT GUARANTEED by Farmers & Merchants Bank
• Subject to risk and may lose value
                OSJ 816-753-7859

Investment Center

Are you going to pay Uncle
Sam a little extra this year, or
are you going to open an IRA

with us?

 Come see me today!

ROUND TRIP
 TRAVEL

140 W. 4th
Colby, KS 67702

1-888-690-7077
462-6999 • Fax: 462-3824

LAS VEGAS - Air & hotel
DISNEY WORLD - Hotel, air, park passes
MEXICO - Air & hotel
CARIBBEAN CRUISE & AIR
ALASKAN CRUISE & AIR
HAWAII - Air & hotel
LONDON, ENGLAND - Air & hotel
AMTRAK EXPLORE AMERICA

CALL IN OR FAX YOUR INTERNET QUOTES AND OTHER ADS!
WE CAN BOOK THEM FOR YOU WITH LOCAL, CARING SERVICE!!!

ALL SPECIALS MAY BE FOR
 SPECIFIC DATES AND ARE
SUBJECT TO AVAILABILITY.

Ask about AAA, AARP, Senior
& Companion, Corporate

and Government discounts!

• • VACATION SPECIALS • •
From (per adult) $200

$505
$450

$1,050
$1,500

$740
$700
$359

No. of nights 4
3
3
5
7
3
3

Max. 45

WORLDWIDE:
Vacation

Packages,
Cruises, Tours,
Groups, Flights,
Hotels, Trains,

Cars

GOT SOMETHING TO
SELL QUICKLY?

THE RATES ARE REASONABLE, THE RESULTS ARE SATISFYING.
IF YOU HAVEN’T TRIED THE CLASSIFIEDS -- NOW IS THE TIME!!

SELL THOSE ITEMS YOU NO LONGER NEED FOR $$

Free Press Classifieds

TRY THE FREE PRESS CLASSIFIEDS!!!

U-PAC STORAGE
Colby, Kansas

LOCALLY OWNED & OPERATED
SHORT OR LONG TERM

For the extra space you need
Sizes 5’x6’ to 24’x48’

ALL UNITS EASY ACCESS
COMPETITIVE RATES

DISCOUNT FOR ANNUAL
RENTAL

BOAT, RV, AUTO &
HOUSEHOLD STORAGE

BUSINESS OR PERSONAL USE

Call
785-462-3111 or 785-443-3441

Larry Washburn, O.D.
Doctor of Optometry

505 Franklin
Colby, KS

785-462-3348

ULTRA LITE STYLE
FAMILY OF LENSES

NOW

AVAILABLE!

Member
American Optometric
Association

New System
Professional Window Cleaning

Commercial • Residential

520 S. Mission Ridge • Colby, KS 67701

Call for your FREE estimate:
785-462-6995
800-611-6735

Now Scheduling Spring Cleaning!

Chris & Beth
Lewon

“We do windows!”

CINDY L. CERSOVSKY

“Customer Service is Our Policy”

Cersovsky Insurance Inc.
370 N. Franklin  •  PO Box 310 •  Colby, KS 67701

Ph: 785-462-7544  Toll Free: 888-462-7544

GERSTNER-CERSOVSKY
INSURANCE AGENCY

Prairie Heritage Festival
“Sod Buster to Crop Dusters”

Saturday, June 23  •  Colby, KS

7:00-10:00 a.m. RSVP Biscuit & Gravy Breakfast
    Colby Community Bldg.
Coffee & Cinnamon Rolls
    Senior Progress Center

9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. Craft Booths - Fike Park & Community Bldg.
Model Railroad Club Display - Scout Hut
Fike Park Activities - Children’s Activities,
  Children’s Tent
  Living History Demonstrations
  Food Booths • Musical Entertainment
  Tractor Display

For more information, call:
Colby/Thomas Chamber of Commerce

785-462-3401

10:00 a.m. Story Time - Children’s Tent

11:15 a.m. History Channel Great Race Stage Show
 4th & Franklin with appearance by
 White House Navy Band

11:45 a.m.- 1:15 p.m. Arrival of History Channel Great Race Cars
2:15 p.m.. Winners of Coloring Contest Announced
2:30 p.m.. Watermelon Feed

Musical Entertainment - Power Praise Kids
Choir, Shannon Myers, Jeff Wagoner Family,
Marj & Gordon, McLemore Family, Off Limits

Ham & Bean Feed - Sr. Progress Center11:00 a.m.

Quotes as of close of
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op
Wheat $2.82
Corn $1.81
Milo $2.95

Markets

About Town

‘Hat Lady’ to perform in Oberlin
 “The Hat Lady,” played by Arian

Arnold of rural Herndon, will present
A Musical Trip Down Memory Lane
at 2 p.m. on Sunday, at the air-condi-
tioned Old Bohemian Hall on the
Decatur County Museum grounds in
Oberlin.. She will show her collection
of hats and vintage costumes while
singing songs from Victorian times
through the 1940’s. Accompanist will
be Idella Frickey. Sarsaparilla,
gingersnaps, and other choices, will be
served. Mrs. Arnold has performed
extensively throughout the tri-state
area, doing shows, luncheons and af-
ter-dinner entertainment. She formerly
performed with her mother, Edla
Olson, at the piano, in a program which
they called, “Ma and Me.” She and her
husband, Steve Arnold, own and oper-

Mason and Merle Wolf were guests
of Todd and Mandy Barnett, Tatum,
Kerry and Taylor in Ulysses for several
days during the Memorial Day week-
end.

Karen Davis has been selected to
attend the first annual Youth Leader-
ship Forum for High School Students
with Disabilities at the University of
Kansas June 19-23. She is among is
among 34 high school juniors and se-
niors from throughout the state who
have been selected. She is the daugh-
ter of Loyde and Connie Davis.

ate Times Past, an antique and collect-
ible store, in downtown Oberlin. The
program is sponsored by Oberlin Arts
and Humanities Commission and there
is no admission fee. However, a dona-
tion basket will be available.

McCook Army Air Base Open
House and Reunion will be on Sept.
28-29. The air base will be open to all
visitors Friday and Saturday after-
noons. A drive is underway to restore
the airbase, which was used during
World War II, as a national landmark.
The Society incorporated in June,
1987, and in 1991 received nonprofit
status. Since that time, they have ac-
quired a highway marker, established

a Veterans Memorial Garden, erected
a barracks building and listed the
Norden Bomb Site Vault on the Na-
tional Historic Registry. The Veterans
Memorial Garden and barracks are
open approximately 120 days a year.
For information write to McCook
Army Airbase Historical Society,
P.O. Box B-29, McCook, Neb. 69001.

The Western Prairie Resource
Conservation & Development
(RC&D)  is sponsoring another series
of grant writing workshops at the
Thomas County Office Complex.
Grant Writing II, June 25-27, will take
the grant writer through the research
process for foundations and govern-
ment funding.  For more information,
please contact the Western Prairie
RC&D at (785) 462-2602.

CITIZENS MEDICAL CENTER
Monday, June 16, 2001

Admissions
Doris Linville, Colby
Teresa Stevens, Colby
James Drake, Colby
Wilma Voisin, Colby

Dismissals
Frankie Winston, Colby
Madge Scott, Colby

Hospital

Edith Katherine Ketterl
Edith Katherine Ketterl of Oberlin,

67, died Sunday, June 17, 2001, at
Decatur County Hospital, Oberlin. Her
parents were Harry and (Katherine
Wachendorfer) Trimble. She was a
farmwife and homemaker. She at-
tended Selden Grade School and
graduated from Selden Rural High
School in 1951. She married LaVern
Ketterl on May 28, 1958 in Selden, and
they farmed northwest of Trael until
1991, moved to Herndon, and moved
to Card Living Center in Oberlin in
1996.

Funeral services  will be at 10:30
a.m. Wednesday at St. Mary’s Catho-
lic Church, Herndon, the Rev. Joseph
Scheetz officiating. Burial will be in St.
Mary’s Cemetery, Herndon.

Visitation will be from 8 a.m.-8 p.m.
Tuesday at Pauls Funeral Home, Ober-
lin; and from 8 a.m. until service time
at the church in Herndon on Wednes-
day. Vigil Service will be at 7:30 p.m.
Tuesday at the funeral home in Ober-
lin.

Memorials are suggested to Cedar
Living Center, Oberlin.

Death
Happenings


